
2019 Bond Program Update

• The new facility is ready to go for the spring track season!  

• Improvements included a new fenced-in asphalt track, shot put, long jump, discus, and high 

jump events along with new equipment for the events.

• Once the track season is complete, crews will return to complete the finishing touches.

Track & Field

For more information, visit

www.whiteford.k12.mi.us/bond

Septic System
• While still plan review is still in progress, the district continues to work with the design team, 

County, and State to review guidelines and gain approval of the design.

• Once design is approved, the  project will commence to allow groundbreaking of the new 

Music, Arts, and Weight Room addition.

MS/HS Building Renovations & Additions

• Design for Series 1 & 2 of the MS/HS renovations and additions took place throughout 2020 

with final documents being issued for public bid in January of 2021.

• Competitive bids for General Contracting Services were received in February of 2021.

• The Delventhal Company out of Millbury, OH was awarded the project at the March board 

meeting. 

• This phase of the bond program is planned to commence in the summer of  2021 and 

complete in the summer of  2023.


